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October 10, 2023 

Afro-Asian Institute was established in June 2016 by a renowned educationist & 

radiologist Prof. Dr. Syed Amir Gilani in Lahore. Afro-Asian Institute is offering 

10-degree programs in the field of Allied Health Sciences, Applied Health 

Sciences, Physical Therapy, Computer Sciences, & Social Sciences. Institute 

operates under the affiliation ganted by Government College University, 

Faisalabad. Afro-Asian has state of the art facilities including highly qualified 

teaching faculty, state of the art Laboratories, Library, Computer Labs and well-

trained, qualified academic staff.  

 

An Accreditation Inspection Committee (AIC) comprising of Dr. Abdul Ghaffar, 

Secretary NAEAC and Dr. Shinawar Waseem Ali, Associate Professor and 

Chairman Department of Food Sciences University of the Punjab, Lahore 

conducted the pre-accreditation/zero visit of Department of HND at Afro-Asian 

Institute, Lahore.  

 

Dr. Muhammad Irfan Bashir, Principal, Mr. Abid Ali, Vice Principal, Mr. Ali 

Gohar Accounts Head, Ms. Sania Khalid, HoD, Faculty members Ms. Safa 

Akram and Ms. Maryam Ashraf of Department  of Human Nutrition Dietetics 

received and welcomed NAEAC and AIC team on October 10, 2023. Dr. 

Muhammad Irfan Bashir, Principal, Afro-Asian Institute, Lahore chaired the 

inaugural session in the board room and shared the salient accomplishments of 

the college. Immediately after him, Ms. Sania Khalid, HoD, Human Nutrition and Dietetics presented the departmental 

accomplishments as per itinerary.  Later, Dr. Abdul Ghaffar, Secretary NAEAC shared the accreditation standards (8) 

and substandard (73) besides the importance and significance of accreditation.   

 

Then AIC visited departmental infrastructure including labs, classrooms, library, faculty offices and held meeting with 

students of the department to get an insight of teaching/working environment in the departments. After the lunch, two 

major activities (curriculum review and meeting with individual faculty) were carried out. Each course file was checked 

for its contents like lecture breakdown, assignments and results. AIC held individual faculty meeting to know the working 

environment and job satisfaction level and student teacher interaction. 

 

In the concluding session of the visit, the program evaluator/expert shared his observation with Dr. Muhammad Irfan 

Bashir, Principal, Afro-Asian Institute, Lahore. In this session, Mr. Abid Ali, Vice Principal, Mr. Ali Gohar Accounts 

Head, Ms. Sania Khalid HoD, HND, Ms. Maryam Ashraf, Lecturer, Ms. Safa Akram, Lecturer were present. Dr. 

Muhammad Irfan Bashir thanked NAEAC team for their day-long inspection visit and assured that the recommendations 

made by AIC would be implemented to increase the standards of education and to expand the skills of the graduates. 
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